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Date:  October 18, 2023 
 
Project: 1847 Food Park 
Site Address: 1915 & 1925 SE Scott Street 
  Milwaukie, OR 
 
Re:  Pre-Application Conference 
 

 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION:  

 

The 1847 Food Park is proposed for 1925 SE Scott Street, the former home of the Peake Funeral 

Chapel, now demolished. The name “1847 Food Park” honors the year Milwaukie was first settled 

by the Luelling family. The Project includes two permanent structures designed to take 

advantage of the existing topography and “ruins” left by the old chapel. Utility connections for 

gas, water, and electricity will be provided for food vendors throughout the site. 

 

The foundation of the former chapel becomes a recessed dining area, 2/3 of which is sheltered 

by a new, open-air canopy. The timber canopy structure is located at the property line on Scott 

Street and creates an entry to the Food Park at the corner of Scott and Main Streets. 

 

At the northern property line, a new taproom building with indoor/outdoor seating areas 

occupies the location of the apartment dwellings that once stood there. The multi-story taproom 

incorporates a bar, guest kitchen, and permanent restrooms to serve the development. The 

existing parking lot at the west side of the property remains, providing on-site parking for patrons 

of the food park. 

  

Given that this is a unique proposal for the DMU zone, the Applicant acknowledges that the 

Project will need to meet zoning code guidelines through a Type III review process.  

 

QUESTIONS & COMMENTS FOR DISCUSSION:  

 

1) The minimum Floor Area Ratio for the site is noted as 1:1 (Figure 19.304-3). Per section 

19.304.5.A.3.b there are exemptions for public parks and plazas. The Food Park features two 

permanent structures but as whole functions more as a park or plaza. Could the Project 

potentially be evaluated as a park or plaza from a zoning perspective? 
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2) Minimum Building Height is noted as 25’ per Table 19.304.4. As shown on submitted drawing 

sheets A3 and A4, the Canopy measures approximately 18’-9” in total height, while the Taproom 

measures approximately 32’-9” in total height. Would having one of the two proposed structures 

meet the standard be approvable for this Project? 

 

3) Setbacks, Frontage, Build-To Lines... These standards seek to enliven the public realm and 

streetscape by bringing buildings and active uses close to the sidewalk. The proposed Canopy is 

located at the Scott Street property line, and its entrance marked by an existing monument sign 

at the Main Street property line. The Taproom is located at the heart of the site, while the 

balance of the site area is dedicated to pedestrians. We believe the park & plaza-like spaces 

created by the Project meet the goal of providing an active ground floor. Please comment on 

this approach to the guidelines. 

 

4) Standards related to Wall Structure, Façade Detail, Windows and other specific building 

components are difficult to apply to the Project. The Project will seek to meet the goals of the 

guidelines through its inherent structural expression, modest scale, transparency, and quality 

materials of construction. 

 

5) Please identify any additional studies or reports that may need to be completed prior to (and 

submitted with) the Type III land-use submittal. 












